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AMBITION REWARDED 
 

 

10th August 2017 
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Congratulations to our Campbell McKenzie and Lachlan Rundle 
who were recently accepted into the highly competitive National 
Youth Science Forum. Campbell and Lachlan competed against 32 
students from across Victoria and South Australia. As part of their 
applications both students were short-listed to participate in a 
state workshop recently held in Ararat. To qualify both Cam and 
Lachlan undertook an interview regarding their knowledge of 
science and community involvement. They also participated in 
workshops relating to debating as well as delivering a 2-minute in 
prompt speech based on a science related topic. Both boys are 
now off to Canberra in January to immerse themselves further in 
the science field with visits to universities and other science 
related fields/industries.  
 
VCE/VCAL/VET Information Evening, 16th August, 7pm, 5-8 
Building: This information session is designed to provide students 
and families with important information regarding the 
requirements of the VCE/VCAL/VET certificates as well the 
opportunity begin mapping out their future direction. All Year 10 
and 11 students will participate in subject counselling following 
this process. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS: 
Similar to Term 1, we will again be requesting all families to book 
their parent teacher interview times (P-6 Thursday 24th August ς
to be held in classrooms & 7-12 Friday 25th August- to be held in 
the 5-8 Building ) on this system.  
 
Further information will be released to families outlining 
information regarding access to this booking system (an 
instruction flyer will also be provided to all families this week via 
your child). In the meantime, all families are encouraged to 
ensure their Compass account is activated ς  you can do so via the 
app store (download App) or through the internet: 
timboonp12.vic.jdlf.com.au/. If you have misplaced your compass 
account details, please contact the school to obtain your login 
details and for assistance.  
 
School Building: Our Senior Secondary continues to take shape. 
Last Friday we took or School Representative Council members on 
a tour of this site (pictured below). Our Commercial kitchen is also 
nearing completion. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
Kidsmatter Day ς 13th September.  Our annual Kids matter (A 
focus on Health & Wellbeing) day is this coming up in week 9 of 
this term. This day is very important for all students as it deals 
with the social, emotional and physical wellbeing of all students. 
This special school day has been operating now annually for over 
six years. The planning that goes into it begins the day after the 
event is run so that high quality, relevant sessions are booked for 
the next year.  Kidsmatter has something for everyone, this year 
featuring a parent forum to be delivered by the 2017 Australian 
of the Year Awards Local Hero recipient Vicki Jellie (pictured 
below with Prime Minister Malcolm Turnbull). Vicki is the founder 
of tŜǘŜǊΩǎ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ŀƴŘ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŎŀƳǇŀƛƎƴŜǊΦ All 
families will receive a booklet in the coming weeks which includes 
Kidsmatter information and a timetable. 
 
At this yearΩs Kidsmatter day we will be also launching our new 
school values: 
 

¶ RESPECT 

¶ COMMITMENT 

¶ EMPATHY 

 

 
 

And remember: άIŀǇǇƛƴŜǎǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ǘƘƛƴƪΣ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ 

say, ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ƘŀǊƳƻƴȅΦέ -Mahatma Gandhi 

SEAN FITZPATRICK 

PRINCIPAL 

 
 
 

https://www.goodreads.com/author/show/5810891.Mahatma_Gandhi
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiHs7K9tcbVAhUKo5QKHUfpBNIQjRwIBw&url=http://www.warwickfar-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/kids-matter&psig=AFQjCNEV_Z94DBFZblylELv6RO3sIa_Izg&ust=1502239774066585
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjl6ri7wYHSAhWFrJQKHbryCTwQjRwIBw&url=http://www.kdc.vic.edu.au/student-access/&psig=AFQjCNG20gaCXR3HCEfaVtzgIfF2PkEvDA&ust=1486678045755747


August: 
 
10th    P-6 Cultural performance 
11th - 4th   Year 5/6 Hooptime 
14th - 18th  Science week 
18th - 4th  Year 3/4 Hooptime 
24th  P-6 parent teacher interviews 
25th   7-12 parent teacher interviews 
 
 

 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 2017:  We want our parents to 
tell us what they think! 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents 
think of our school.  The Parent Opinion Survey is an annual 
survey offered by the Department of Education and 
Training, conducted amongst a sample of randomly 
selected parents at each school. 
It is designed to assist our school to gain an understanding 
ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ ǇŜǊŎŜǇǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƭƛƳŀǘŜΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ 
engagement and relationships within our parent 
community.  Our school will use the survey results to help 
inform and direct future school planning and improvement 
strategies. 
The survey will be conducted online by ORIMA Research 
Pty Ltd and only takes 15 minutes to complete.  The survey 
can be accessed via desktop computer, laptop, tablet or 
mobile at any convenient time within the period from 
Monday, 7th August to Sunday, 27th August.  Approximately 
ол҈ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 
survey.  All responses to the survey are anonymous.  Watch 
out for an invitation sent by mail. 
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Well done to our Maths staff who ran an excellent excursion to 
Sheepvention in Hamilton on Tuesday. Mark Fraser, Lynn 
McDonald and Anne Frazer continue to run this excursion as a a 
part of the TAP curriculum in Maths; moving from a focus on 
shearing a sheep ς how long does it take to shear three sheep, 
the average time per sheep, how much a shearer gets paid per 
sheep ς to researching the products on offer and how they would 
save the farmer time and money. Well done to Iagan McKenzie 
and Ned Deppeler who managed to collect five hats. 

 During Term 3 it is important that students continue to focus on 
improvement in their learning and maintaining a positive outlook 
ς it can be hard for students to do this. As always we are here to 
support students and families to the best of our ability. We have 
support services available to us when students may need some 
extra help. Talking about mental health or issues that students 
face is one way to help resolve what might be happening for 
them. 

We encourage students to reflect on their network of people they 
can use as support. This could include teachers, family members, 
an employer or friend ς people they can trust. The golden rule is 
that if you are not travelling well, seek some support as there are 
always ways in which problems can be resolved. 

 

 

In the weeks ahead we have the VCE/VCAL/VET Information night 
on the 16th August and a casual clothes day supporting the 
Beyond the Bell initiative on the 23rd August. Students are 
encouraged to make a gold coin donation. 
 
DAN WALKER, 
7-12 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 

Hoop time has started with great success. 
Our Year 3/4 Rookies teams had a fabulous day out last Friday. 
Both teams were undefeated at the end of the day and the smiles 
on their faces were priceless. Both coaches, Miss Holmes and Mr 
Matthews, were very impressed with the team spirit that they all 
showed and the great vibe amongst the group. Congratulations 
to everyone for their terrific effort and good luck to the 5/6 
Rookies for this Friday. 

Year 6 Special Event 
Mrs Moriarty met with the Year 6s on Monday to ask what they 
would like to do at the end of the year, to recognise their 
graduation from Primary School. As you may be aware, there will 
not be a separate Year 6 Graduation Ceremony (or Assembly) but 
instead they will be recognised at the P-6 End of Year Assembly. 
In addition to this, the Year 6s would like an excursion, just for 
them. Planning is underway on what they will be doing and when. 
Mrs Moriarty was very impressed with their suggestions and the 
maturity they showed in their proposing of ideas. I look forward 
to seeing what eventuates. 

Maths 
Talk in the yard is all about who lost their income for the week for 
swinging on their chair, or leaving their lunchbox on the table. The 
YŜŀǊ пǎ ŀǊŜ ōǳȊȊƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ψ9ŀǊƴ ŀƴŘ [ŜŀǊƴΩ 
program. Mrs Berry has written up some more information 
ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΣ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƘŜŎƪ ƛǘ 
out. 

Kinder Visit 
Ms Krueger visited the Timboon Kindergarten on Tuesday 
morning to meet and greet parents and take part in the morning 
kinder program. This will continue for the next three weeks, with 
Mrs Poustie visiting next week. The benefits are huge, with kids 
starting to familiarise themselves with a familiar face for next 
year, and it is providing us with a real insight to the kinder 
operations and the children. It is about making stronger links for 
the families as they transition to school in 2018. 

Special Events 
Ψ¢ƘŜ [ŀōȅǊƛƴǘƘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ [ƛōǊŀǊȅΩ ǇŜǊŦƻǊƳŀƴŎŜ ǿŀǎ ŜƴƧƻȅŜd by all 
students, especially the younger ones. Thanks to Ms Ludeman for 
organising the event. 
Coming up next week is a return visit from Earth Ed (Earth Science 
Centre). On Wednesday the Year 1/2 students will participate in 
ŀ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ψ5ŀǎƘ ƛƴǘƻ wƻōƻǘƛŎǎΩΦ ¢ƘŜȅ ǿƛƭƭ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ 
manipulate and control a robot using the Go app on the provided 
iPad Pros. Sounds like great fun. On Monday and Tuesday, Years 
3-6 will spend one day building a robot, programming it and then 
getting it to perform a task challenge. There is no cost for either 
event and students only need to bring their snack, fruit, lunch and 
a drink bottle. 
I apologise for not letting parents know earlier about the Earth Ed 
visit, but it was something that was booked earlier and we only 
found out via a conformation email this week. Earth Ed programs 
have been well received by the students and the respective 
ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǇŀǎǎΦ 

Assembly 
Next P-6 Assembly will be Friday 25th August, due to hoop time 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘǎΦ aǎ hǊǊΩǎ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎŜƳōƭȅΦ 
GILL HAMPSON 
P-6 ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
 
 

 



 
Earn and Learn Program 
This term the Year 4s are participating in our own version of Earn 
and Learn.  The students receive a weekly wage. They can also 
earn 'bonus' dollars throughout the week. From this the 
students pay their bills/rent for the week (power/heating & 
table/chair). They also had the option to take out insurance to 
cover any 'incidental' absences.  Fines also occur for various 
things, however the one that collects the most money is 'swinging 
on chairs'.  Each student has their own bank log for which they 
are responsible, ensuring they have recorded each transaction 
carefully and that the balance matches what is in their wallets 
As a treat there is 'shopping' on a Friday.  At the end of the term 
there is an auction to be held in each classroom, at which each 
student can use their savings to bid with.  Our Earn and Learn ties 
in with the teaching and learning of Money and Financial 
mathematics from the Victorian Curriculum. 
Melissa Berry 
 
 

 
Last Friday, 4th of August, 15 students in Years 3 and 4 participated 
in the Hooptime Rookies competition in Terang.  
Coached by Miss Holmes and Mr Matthews, the students enjoyed 
a great day having played many other local schools including St 
¢ƘƻƳŀǎΩΣ ¢ŜǊŀƴƎ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŀƴŘ {ǘ /ƻƭŜƳŀƴǎ. 
 
The students were very successful on the court, winning all of 
their games. The students worked together as a team and this 
was determined to be the reason for such a successful day. 
Well done to all students who participated! 
 
Year 3/4 Allstars will participate in the Hooptime competition on 
Friday 18th, with training beginning tomorrow at lunch time.  
Ash Holmes 
Year 3/4 Basketball Coach Extraordinaire 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BOOK WEEK CELEBRATIONS  

 

Thursday August 31st 
9:30am ï 10:30 am. 

The Library will be hosting "The Great READ IN ";  
everyone is invited to attend the library and 

participate in reading activities.  Primary students are 
encouraged to dress up as a book character. 

Today our Premier's Reading Challenge total is 7,521 

books read and registered. What a fantastic effort.  
Happy Reading 

Mrs Evans 

 

The 2017 Warrnambool Cheese and Butter Adrian Meade Dairy 
Innovation Program, originally scheduled for the July school 
holidays, has been moved to 2-6 October (second week of Vic 
school holidays).  Late applications from year 10 and 11 
students who were unavailable for the original dates will be 
accepted until close of business August 21. This exciting five-
day structured workplace learning program showcases careers 
across the entire dairy industry supply chain.  The program will 
appeal to students who might be considering careers in food 
technology, food processing, process engineering, 
agriculture/agribusiness, marketing, supply chain 
logistics and trades associated with manufacturing. Students will 
be selected by interview at school during late August. 
Information about the program can be found at:   
www.wcbf.com.au/Community/WCB-Adrian-Meade-Dairy-
Innovation-Program.   
To apply, please contact Drew Deppeler 55983381 
Andrew Deppeler 
BA Dip. Ed M.Ed. MPET. Grad Cert Careers. 
VCE Coordinator 
Timboon P12 School 

 

 
 
Hi all,  
 
An update of what is happening with the School Parents 
Association: 
 
We will be having 2 fundraisers this term. 
 

First one is the CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ Stall to be held on Wednesday 

30th August at 10.30am in the Old Primary Library of Wark Street. 
 

The second one is Kids Matter Day to be held on Wednesday 

13th September ς  once again TSPA will be running the Meal Deal 
for Primary school children on that day. 
 
With both of these events we need volunteers to help so would 
appreciate anyone available on these days please contact Sharon 
Mottram on 0408236945. 
 
Also we will be holding an Informal meeting again, this time at the 
Fat Cow on Monday 4th September at 2.00pm. We hope to see 
lots of people there , as the last one was very successful and 
everyone enjoyed it being able to share information about what 
is happening in our school. Gill Hampson, Assistant Principal, will 
be attending, so parents are able to speak to her as well if they 
have questions to ask. 
 
We hope that you can please help support Timboon School 
Parents Association as all our fundraising goes towards helping 

our Staff and Children. 

 
 

EQUESTRIAN 
Warrnambool Interschool Equestrian Championship 

Sunday 10th September 2017 
Warrnambool Pony Club Grounds 

Horse Trials Grades 1 ς 5 (test B) entry $40 
Combined Training Grade 5 (test B) entry $25 
Download tests from www.ponyclubvic.org 
Entries close Monday 4th September 2017 

Enter via www.eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian 
Enquires: Charlotte Graesser phone 0438 939 275 

chgraesser@hotmail.com 
 

 

 
ART ROOM ñSHOUT OUTò 

We are chasing : beads, buttons, butter containers, broken pegs, 
bottle tops, small washed out containers, small boxes, wool, 
plastic forks, spoons etc. glad wrap rolls, string, paper plates, ice-
cream tubs, meat Styrofoam trays, ANYTHING ς we will find a use. 
Cheers Sarah Mackieson P-6 Art Department 
 

 

Second-hand school uniform sales 
 For enquiries ring Susan on  

5598 3358 
 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER 2017 
 
WEEK 5 (14th ς 18th August) 
Mon 14th   Carissa Archibald 
Tues 15th   Heidi Lawson 
Wed 16th   Melinda Drysdale 
Thurs 17th  Sharon Ferguson 
Fri 18th   Michelle Gristede 
12:00 ς 2:00pm    
 

WEEK 6 (21st ς 25th August) 
Mon 21st  Susan Van Rijthoven 
Tues 22nd  Beth Roberts   
Wed 23rd   Bryan Ward 
Thurs 24th  Naomi Lewis 
Fri 25th   Bronwyn Lenehan 
12:00 ς 2:00pm    
 

 

Rotary Youth Programs 
 1. Defying the Drift - Marcus Oldham College Sept 25-27. 
A dynamic and all-encompassing 3 day course with 
programs and options encouraging students to stay in 
rural areas after year 12 Yrs, 10/11. 
Applications close Aug 31. 
Participants sponsored by Cobden Rotary Club 
 2.  Science Experience 
Run by the Science Experience Foundation. An exciting 3 
day course for Yrs 9/10 Students with a 
passion for   Science, Technology, Engineering and 
Mathematics ς (STEM) Federation Uni Ballarat, Sep 25-27 
Applications close Aug 31.  
www.scienceexperience.com.au 
Participants sponsored by the Cobden Rotary Club 
 Expression of interest to Gary Kimber 0439 079 098 
gazzmazz3@gmail.com 
 

Timboon School Parentsô Association 

(TSPA) 

http://www.wcbf.com.au/Community/WCB-Adrian-Meade-Dairy-Innovation-Program
http://www.wcbf.com.au/Community/WCB-Adrian-Meade-Dairy-Innovation-Program
http://www.ponyclubvic.org/
http://www.eventsecretary.com.au/equestrian
mailto:chgraesser@hotmail.com
http://www.scienceexperience.com.au/
mailto:gazzmazz3@gmail.com


 
 

 

        TSPA FUNDRAISING 
                                                    

5% of sales will be paid directly back to the school   
fundraising. 

 

 
MONTHLY DELIVERIES AVAILABLE 

KANGAROOBIE MEATS - we deliver sensational tasting 
fresh beef raised on our natural, lush pastures in 
Princetown. We take your order via our online shop 
www.kangaroobiemeats.com & then deliver to Timboon 
P-12 School each month.  
The September delivery will be Monday 4th  from 3.15 ς 
3.45pm on Wark St (select Timboon P12) alternatively 
you can pick up Wednesday 6th  from 3.45 ς 4.15pm at 
Port Campbell Playground (select Port Campbell) Order 
cut off Monday 4th September  12pm. Home delivery can 
also be arranged. 
As an added bonus 5% of sales will be paid directly back 
to TSPA for fundraising. 
Any queries please email us on info@kangaroobiemeats.com 
or phone Sophie 0428 101 878 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Stephanie Alexander Kitchen 
Garden Program 

 

Thursday 17th August    
Meat and Vegetable Lasagne  

Orders need to be in by Wednesday 16th  

 
Student Name _____________________________ 

 

 

Class_____________________________________ 

 

 

Meal______________________________________ 

 

 

Student Name ______________________________ 

 

 

Class______________________________________  

 

 

Meal ______________________________________ 

 

 
MUSIC TEACHER WANTED  
WANTED: violin student- wanting extra pocket money. We are 
hoping to find someone with reasonable knowledge and ability 
of violin to teach our 10 year old some basics. Preferably able to 
come to our house in Curdievale for half an hour a week but that 
is negotiable along with payment. Please contact Christine 
Stratford on 0402142104 or 55665024 if interested.  

 

  
 

 

http://www.kangaroobiemeats.com/
mailto:info@kangaroobiemeats.com

